
Save Soda Canyon Petition to Napa County Planning Commissioners and Supervisors 
 

The undersigned Soda Canyon Road neighbors and other concerned citizens of Napa county oppose the continued 
commercial development of the residential-agricultural communities accessed from Soda Canyon Road.  
 
Our community is a remote, rural, high fire danger area served by a single, narrow, winding, dead-end road with a 
one-lane bridge and a steep grade. In addition to the increase in traffic resulting from commercial winery employees 
and vendors, the proposed public tours, tastings, and marketing events will bring thousands of visitors up the road 
each year. The development of wineries principally for the purpose of attracting visitors will cause significant adverse 
impacts to our neighborhood including the health and safety of the residents and visitors due to increased traffic on a 
dangerous road, an increased fire risk in a high fire danger area, increase in noise and night-time light levels, the 
high probability of local groundwater depletion, and the further deterioration of an already marginally maintained 
road.  
 
We respectfully request that the Napa County Planning Commission and the Board of Supervisors protect our 
neighborhood in denying the use permits requested by developers seeking to capitalize on our remote tranquility for 
tourism purposes. 

 

	
  


